
GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

December 19, 2017 

 

A meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor 

Michael DeVries.  The meeting was held in the Township Hall.  The following were present: Supervisor 

Michael DeVries, Clerk Edward Robinette, Treasurer David Van Dyke, and Trustees Vas Christopoulos, 

David Pierangeli, Lee Van Popering, and Philip Yeiter.  There was no one in the audience. 

 

1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 

 

2. BRIEF PUBLIC COMMENT.   There were none. 

 

3. APPROVE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF 

DECEMBER 5, 2017. 

  

 Lee Van Popering, seconded by David Pierangeli, moved approval of the minutes as presented.  

The motion passed unanimously. 

 

4. CONSIDER BILLS TO BE PAID. 

 

 David Pierangeli, seconded by Lee Van Popering, moved approval of the bills as presented.  The 

motion passed unanimously. 

 

5. CONSIDER APPROVAL OF 2017 GRAND RAPIDS TOWNSHIP BUDGET 

AMENDMENTS.  

  

 Lee Van Popering, seconded by Philip Yeiter, moved approval of the budget amendments as 

presented.  A roll call vote was taken. 

AYES: Van Popering, Yeiter, Christopoulos, DeVries, Pierangeli, Robinette, Van Dyke 

NAYS: None 

ABSENT: None 

The 2017 Grand Rapids Township Budget Amendments are approved.    

 

6. CONSIDER APPOINTMENT OF ERIN HANEY AS AN ALTERNATE TO THE GRAND 

RAPIDS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF REVIEW. 

 

 The appointee had to withdraw from consideration due to the possibility of conflicts of interest 

that may arise related to her work as an attorney. 

 

7. BOARD COMMENTS.  There were none. 

 

8. PUBLIC COMMENTS.  There were none. 

 

9. ADJOURNMENT.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 pm. 

 

 

 

Edward J. Robinette, Clerk 

GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 


